
  

  

 

               

 

23rd  June 2019    The Body and Blood of Christ. 

Priests: Fr. John Monaghan, Fr. Mark Chia CSsR 
Parish Secretary: Jill Morse  Parish Office: 21 Burns St. Maryborough.  9.00am – 12.00 noon Wednesday and Friday  
Phone: 5461 1084 or 0466 451 984.  Email: maryborough@ballarat.catholic.org.au   
St Augustine’s School: Ph. 5460 4440 Principal: Mrs. Sonia Turner principal@samaryborough.catholic.edu.au  
Parish Child Safety Officer: Jill Morse. 

Weekends:   MARYBOROUGH – Mass 6.00pm Saturday & 10.30am Sunday.  
AVOCA – Mass 8.30am 1st & 3rd Sundays. Mass or Assembly 2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays (see below) 
 Avoca – Assembly 30th June and 14th July – Mass on other June and July Sundays

 DUNOLLY – Mass 8.30am 2nd & 4th Sundays. Mass or Assembly 1st & 3rd Sundays (see below) 
 Dunolly – Assembly 7th July – Mass on other June and July Sundays (except 30th June)  

   BEALIBA – Mass 8.30am each 5th Sunday of the month.    
Collections “Thank You”. First Collection – $640  For Clergy support and Presbytery expenses. 
Second Collection - Parish Planned Giving $1092 For Parish expenses and Church maintenance. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (First Rite) – Saturdays at 10.00am (enter via door near Sacristy) or upon request.  
Sanctuary Cleaning and Flowers June 28 - V. Lowery, J. Smith 
     July 5 -  D. Rinaldi 
Planned Giving Counters  June 23- M. Gowers, D. Rinaldi, M. Rinaldi 
     June 30 - M. & M. McNeilly, J. Taylor. 
  READER PRAYERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST  GIFTS 

Weekend June 22/23 
6.00pm  B. Crameri G. Loyer T. & M. Lacey, T. De Koke  J. Walsh Family  
10.30am S. Dellavedova C. Hadwen M. Flowers, A. & J. Maruca  Meerbach Family 
Weekend June 29/30 
6.00pm  M. Lacey B. Crameri M. & D. Forster, G. Loyer  M. Gowers 
10.30am C. Egan  H. Taylor S. Meerbach, T. Plucke, F. Upsonh Maruca Family 
 

Tuesday 25th June     - 9.30am Mass 
Wednesday 26th June     - 10.30am Mass at Havilah  
        - 2.00pm Prayer Service at Wattle Rise Nursing Home 
Thursday 27th June     - 9.30am Mass         
Friday 28th June              - 11.00am Exposition of Blessed Sacrament  
         - 12.00 Noon Mass 
        - 6.00pm Mass at St. Patrick’s Amphitheatre 
                       

St. Patrick’s, Redbank –11.00am Wednesday 17th July 2019  
St. Patrick’s, Amphitheatre – 6.00pm Friday 28th June 2019    
St. Patrick’s Bealiba – 8.30am Sunday 30th June 2019 
 

FIRST EUCHARIST PREPARATION: There will be a Parent Information meeting in the Library 

at St Augustine’s School at 6.00pm on Wednesday 17th July for all parents/carers of children wishing 

to prepare for First Communion in our Parish this year. Children will then begin their First Eucharist 

preparation leading up to celebrating First Communion during 10.30am Mass on Sunday 18th August. 

ANNUAL APPEAL FOR POPE FRANCIS: Our annual collection supporting the Pope’s pastoral 

care for people around the world will be taken up on the Feast of Sts. Peter & Paul next weekend.       

 

St. Augustine’s Parish, Maryborough 
~inc. St. Kevin’s, Barnett St. Avoca, St. Mary’s, Hardy St. Dunolly,  
St. Patrick’s, Pyrenees H’way & Evans St. Amphitheatre,   
St. Patrick’s, Main St. Bealiba,  St. Patrick’s, Barkly-Redbank Rd. Redbank,  
St. Augustine’s, Burke St, Maryborough~ 
 
 
 
 
St. Patrick’s, Pyrenees Highway & Evans St. Amphitheatre,   St. Patrick’s, Main St. Bealiba.   

St. Patrick’s, Barkly-Redbank Rd Redbank.~ 
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OUR VISION FOR THE BALLARAT DIOCESE: Bishop Paul Bird invites us, as groups or individually, to 

consider our hopes and vision for our Diocese and submit words or phrases to help in “formulating a diocesan 

vision that expresses some of our key hopes as a Christian community” by Monday 15th July to:  

bac@ballarat.catholic.org.au  After this has been drafted, further feedback and fine-tuning will be invited 

before this is launched by Bishop Paul. More information can be found on our Catholic Diocese of Ballarat 

website  http://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/  under “Our Diocese.”   

PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES. The Planned Giving envelopes for the next twelve months are on the 

back table in the Church. Please collect yours and any one’s you could deliver. Please do not use before the 

first Sunday in July. Thank you for your continued support of our Church. 

WE ARE A CHILD SAFE PARISH: Since the introduction of “Towards Healing” in our diocese in 

1996, “Integrity in Ministry’ for clergy and religious in 2004 and “Integrity in the Service of the Church” for 

all lay employees and volunteers in 2011, our Parish and Diocese have been endeavouring to better 

acknowledge and respond to past wrongs and inadequacies and ensure best possible care and protection 

for all whom we serve especially those who are young.                       The recent Victorian Government 

Parliamentary Inquiry into the Handling of Child Abuse by Religious and Other Organisations and Royal 

Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse made many recommendations challenging 

us to continue to strive for the best interests of both children and adults so that we live each day the love 

of God we proclaim for each and every person. In 2013 Bishop Paul Bird established the Diocesan 

Professional Standards Consultative Panel to enhance the capacity of our Diocese to safeguard children 

and vulnerable people. Guided by all of the above, complying with legislation and implementing initiatives 

of our own, below are some of the Child Safe measures taken by our Parish: 

 Making Child Safety an agenda item at every Parish Council meeting. 

 Appointing Jill Morse our Child Safety officer to coordinate and oversee child safe standards in our Parish 
and be a separate-from-clergy contact person for advice, support and reporting. 

 Regular contact with Michael Myers, Coordinator of Professional Standards in our Diocese. 

 Child Safe training courses regularly attended and done online by Parish clergy and secretary.  

 Implementing a Working with Children Register with current WCC card status for all clergy and 
parishioners, including our Sacrament Team, who have particular contact with children. 

 Creating a Volunteers Register in which are recorded the names and contact details of all parishioners who 
are on Cleaning, Flowers, Reading, Eucharistic Ministers etc. rosters. 

 Changing all St Augustine’s Church and Hall locks in February 2019 and recording in our Parish Key Register 
the names of all who have been issued with new keys. 

 Placing a glass panel in the Reconciliation room door in St Augustine’s church to enable all penitents to be 
clearly visible from outside during the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 

 For children’s Reconciliation and our pre-Easter Parish Reconciliation, Confessions are heard in prominent 
public spaces at front and back of St Augustine’s church.   

 Purchased 68 Burke St. house for our parish office and clergy residence to be separate buildings rather 
than having offices and living quarters under the same roof. 

 Being one of 11 Parishes in our Diocese (and our Diocese the first in Australia) audited for Child Safety in 
May 2019 by the newly created Catholic Professional Standards Limited. 

 Putting a copy of our Parish Child Safety Policy / Commitment to Child Safety on our Parish website. 

 Displaying copies of “Integrity in the Service of the Church” and our Diocesan “Code of Conduct for Caring 
for Children” at the back of each church in our Parish. 

 Preparation to transfer St Augustine’s school governance from parish priest to new diocesan body.      

 
Remembering those who have died:                                                                                    

We pray for those who died recently, and for those whose anniversaries are at this time:                          

Win Greenwood, Lenny Smith, Martin Egan, James McKinley, Maria McKinley, Nan O’Connor, 

Ewhen Ivanecky, Ron Dean, Sharon Avers, Betty James, Margaret Hoppner,  Bill Byrne, Jim 

Egan, Reg Egan, Flo Backway, Bill Raymer, Graham Jacka, George Backway, Avis Shannon, 

Maria Murphy, Thomas Forest and Wilma and Sam Drummond. 
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PRAYERS OF THE FAITHFUL    23rd June     The Body and Blood of Christ  
 

Priest: Sisters and brothers, through Jesus, the living bread from heaven              

in whom we live forever, let us bring our prayers before God Most 

High, creator of heaven and earth. 
 

Reader: That we be one with Pope Francis and Bishop Paul in proclaiming 

Christ’s life-giving presence in Word and Sacrament. 

(pause)  Lord, hear us: All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 

Reader: That, with Melchizedek, we will be faithful bearers of God’s 

blessings and readily give thanks for all God does for us each day. 

(pause)  Lord, hear us: All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 

Reader: That we will continue to be nourished by Jesus’ Good News and the 

Sacrament of his Body and Blood as we gather to listen to his Word 

and to eat this Bread and drink this Cup in his name. 

(pause)  Lord, hear us: All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 

Reader: That those in need of comfort and healing will be sustained by the 

Eucharist and reassured by their oneness with us as the Body of 

Christ in our world.  

(pause)  Lord, hear us: All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 

Reader: That those who have died recently and those whose anniversaries 

are named on the bulletin will live forever in the risen Lord.   

(pause)  Lord, hear us: All: Lord, hear our prayer. 
 

Priest: We ask for Mary’s intercession – “Hail Mary …  
 

Priest: Loving Father, as we place our needs before you in the Eucharist, 

hear our prayers and help us to receive Christ’s body and blood             

as sustenance for serving others in your name.                                            

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 
 

All: Amen. 

 
 


